


DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES 
Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 
Center for Medicaid & CHIP Services 
233 North Michigan Ave., Suite 600 
Chicago, Illinois 60601 

Financial Management Group 

Ms. Farah Hanley
Medicaid Director 
Medical Services Administrations 
400 South Pine Street 7th Floor 
Lansing, MI  48933-2250 

RE:  TN 23-0002 

Dear Ms. Hanley: 

We have reviewed the proposed Michigan State Plan Amendment (SPA) to Attachment 4.19-B  
MI-23-0002, which was submitted to the Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS) on
January 3, 2023.  This plan amendment updates Dental Rates for 2023.

Based upon the information provided by the State, we have approved the amendment with an 
effective date of Janaury 1, 2023.  We are enclosing the approved CMS-179 and a copy of the 
new state plan pages. 

If you have any additional questions or need further assistance, please contact Debi Benson at 1-
(312)-886-0360 or Deborah.Benson@cms.hhs.gov. 

Sincerely, 

Todd McMillion 
Director 
Division of Reimbursement Review 

Enclosures 

March 22, 2023

      

      





Attachment 4.19 - B 
Page 12 

STATE PLAN UNDER TITLE XIX OF THE SOCIAL SECURITY ACT 

State of MICHIGAN 

Policy and Methods for Establishing Payment Rates  
Other than Inpatient Hospital and Long-Term-Care Facilities 

TN NO.:  23-0002 Approval Date:  _____________    Effective Date: 1/01/2023 

Supersedes 
TN No.:   09-15 

19. Dental Services

Program fee screens are set at the average commercial rate for Medicaid Dental Services. The average 
commercial rate is determined by MDHHS staff through information supplied by commercial dental 
insurers. If this information is not available from commercial carriers, MDHHS will utilize other sources 
to determine the rate such as a comparison to similar codes, cost analyses of the particular service, or 
Medicare information if available.  Dental Services fee schedule rates were set as of January 1, 2023 
and are effective for services provided on or after that date.   All rates are reviewed and updated 
annually and are published on the MDHHS web site at www.michigan.gov/medicaidproviders. 

Providers are reimbursed the lesser of the Medicaid payment rate or the provider's usual and 
customary charge minus any third party payment.  The provider's usual and customary charge is the 
fee most frequently charged to patients.  The payment rate is uniform for private and governmental 
providers. 
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